
 GRAIG COMMUNITY COUNCIL 
 

Clerk’s Report 
27th October 2021 

 

 
Additional information regarding the agenda for the meeting being held on Wednesday 27th October 2021 at 
7pm. Held via Graig Hall and remotely via Zoom (Item No 4 on the agenda) 

 

This report lists items which remain issues that are being monitored and progressed when 
possible. Items will only be removed once resolved. Any updates during the month will be detailed 
below the list.  

 

1. Additional lighting on Laurel Road (Jan '14)  

2. Dirty Highway Signage (Oct '16) 

3. St Basil's Roundabout bollards repair (Feb '17)  

4. Pentrepoeth Road issues (Oct '16) 

5. Section 106 funding (Jul '17) 

6. Maintenance at Grosvenor Road underpass (Oct ’18) 

7. Bassaleg Roundabout maintenance (Oct ‘19) 

8. Overgrowth opposite Garth Terrace, Bassaleg (Nov ’19) 

9. Overgrowth of residential boundary hedge alongside steps and footpath from Penylan Close to 
Caerphilly Rd Bassaleg. (Jan ‘19) 

10. Bassaleg School proposed expansion (Oct ‘20) 

11. Installation of a permanent speed camera on the A468 at Lower Machen (Mar ‘21) 

12. Bassaleg Bridge Issues (Aug ‘21) 

13. Bus stop on Laurel Road (2019) 

14. Crash barrier outside the Ruperra Pub (2019) 

Current Month updates: 

Items 13 & 14: These have been added to the list. Despite best efforts, both these items remain issues. 
NCC Officers have said the crash barrier repair is on a schedule and will be repaired in due course and as 
funding allows but it has been almost a year since that advice. The bus stop repair has been looked into by 
Cllr Tarr and City Cllrs Williams and Cornelious but it still remains broken. 

Item 12: Bassaleg Bridge repairs are ongoing. They are likely to be completed sometime into the new year. 

Other Issues: 

Cllr Tarr agreed to work with the neighbouring community council of Draethen, Waterloo and Rudry 
regarding the repair of the road bridge between the A468 and Draethen village.  

Compiled & Published 23.10.21 
 

Please note: The contents of this report have been compiled by the Clerk and are subject to change as and when new information is received. This 
report has not been approved by the Community Council before publication as meeting minutes would be and is intended only as a useful tool to 
give information on the current status of ongoing issues to reduce time spent at meetings discussing updates unnecessarily.  

Clerk to the Council: Sian Davies 
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